

From: Josephine Palermo [mailto

Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 4:43 PM

To: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
Cc: McEwan, Barbara

Subject: Committee of the Whole Meeting - April 4th, 2017 at 1:00 pm

My name is Josie Palermo and I reside at Highway 7). Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend the meeting scheduled for 1:00 pm April 4th. because I work.

I understand that this is a city wide study and certain areas will be discussed and I understand that my area is one of them.

Please be advised that my husband, myself and others in my area have lived here for many many years and we strongly oppose to the sub-dividing of the lots in our area and want it to remain as is and not be changed.

Our pocked of homes at Keele and Highway 7, has always been neglected by the City of Vaughan and what I mean by this is that nothing has ever been done to beautify the area. The City has surrounded us with the 407, industrial businesses, widening of roads and not enforcing by-laws. The only reason that the area has been cleaned up somewhat is because of the subway (Metrolinks) and even then you would think that the hydro lines would have been buried like other cities but no the cost was to much but money is spent on other things. I was told that the cost of thehydro wires was not all the City of Vaughan's responsibility so why was it not done. I just don't understand it.

Please beautify our area like you do Maple and Kleinberg.

Thank you for taking the time to read my e-mail and kindly provide me with details of the meeting.

Josie Palermo
Office Administrator

Our Lady of the Rosary CES 206 Glen Shields Avenue Concord, Ontario L4K 1T8

Phone: 905-669-6690 Fax: 905-669-9520